
Palma Sola Presbyterian Church of Bradenton, FL 

OLA, PALMA SOLA!  
     

    I became Melinda Wood Hatcherõs pastor when she was seven years old.  She is a 
pastorõs wife, married to a man who has been in ministry for over 30 years.  Her 

children are grown.  She still goes to Montreat every summer and serves as a small 

group leader at one of the six youth conferences our denomination hosts at its national 

conference center.  She is known there by the nickname òWoodyó which was given to 

her many years ago when she was a camp counselor at Camp Hopewell, the Presbytery 

of Saint Andrewõs camp outside of Oxford, Mississippi.  That is where she met her 

husband, Chip Hatcher.   

    Melinda is movie star beautiful and a devoted servant of the Lord.  She shared  a 

post on Facebook recently that I want to share with you.  I donõt know where these 

facts and figures come from, but I trust Melinda.   

     

     The piece is headed PRAY FOR YOUR PASTOR. 

97% of pastors have been betrayed, falsely accused, or hurt by their trusted friends. 

70% of pastors battle depression. 

7,000 churches close each year. 

1,500 pastors quit each month. 

10% will retire as a pastor. 

80% of pastors feel discouraged. 

94% of pastorõs families feel the pressure of ministry. 

78% of pastors have no close friends. 

90% of pastors report working  55-75 hours a week.   
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PRAY FOR YOUR PASTOR. 

    I can honestly say that I am in the three per cent that have never been betrayed, 

falsely accused, or hurt by a trusted friend.  Iõve never battled depression, but two of 

the churches Iõve served since 1968 have closed.  Quitting has never been an option.  I 

did retire (once) as a pastor and may again someday.   Iõve seldom been discouraged, 

but I feel sure that both my wife and son have felt the pressure of ministry.  But theyõve 

survived it.  I am blessed with a number of close friends, some from childhood.  I 

confess that in my younger days, I worked those long hours, but I told the Session when 

I came to Palma Sola that I canõt do that anymore.  Iõm a 40 hour a week pastor now at 

age 72.  At 40, I was a 72 hour a week pastor. 

    On September 1st, this congregation elected a Pastor Nominating Committee.  They 

are getting organized and will be searching for the pastor that God has already chosen 

for this church.  Pray for your pastor yet to be.  And pray for your Pastor Nominating 

Committee.  And if you have any prayers left, you can pray for your Transitional Pastor, 

and for all the other pastors who are serving the Lord. 
  

Blessings, 
 

Ted Land      
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 FELLOWSHIP HALL   
 

October 3RD & 17th 
7:00 am 

 

Come and join us for our lively 
discussions on the Life Lessons 
from Acts by Max Lucado. 

 

See schedule on Page 12! 
 

MENõS MINISTRY 

A FRIENDLY REMINDER...  

Palma Sola Presbyterian Church Inc. is exempt from the payment of 

Florida sales and use tax on tangible personal property purchased or 

services purchased at a store or on the internet. Once you have 

received a pre-approval by a Session team member for a church related 

purpose, please see Sue for a Consumerõs Certificate of Exemption.  

You will need to provide this certificate to the merchant prior to making a purchase 

for the church.  Thank you!               Your Finance Team                     

We are collecting Campbellõs Soup labels and                            
Box Tops for Education to donate to                                            

Palma Sola Elementary School!   

 

See the display and the collection box  

in the Narthex for specific information.  

MEETING October 8th 

9:00 am - 12:00 pm in Fellowship Hall 

 

 

 

We will be sewing together teddy bear 
clothing for the Salvation Army 
childrenôs Christmas gifts. 

We would love to  have more sewers  to 
show Christôs love to                           
the children in need.   

Nancy Slocum 
792-4884 

slocumnl@msn.com 
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Outreach Ministry Team Update  
Palma Sola started off the fall season in a big way by òrallyingó around the Lord during our annual 
Ministry and Mission Fair!  Members had time to visit with our wonderful ministry partners and 

learn of the many ways our church is involved in our local and international community, as well as 

receive information about all the exciting plans we have for future events and engagement.  

Thanks to all who attended! 

Highlights in September  

¶ Palma Sola is now a certified òDementia Friendlyó Congregation!  To help educate 

ourselves and others we presented a program called The ABC of Dementia.  It was a well-

attended and informative program that shared techniques of person-centered care, and will 

allow Palma Sola to serve in a greater capacity those affected with dementia.  Look for future 

gatherings and training opportunities so that we may put into use what we have learned. 

¶ W e celebrated the groundbreaking for the 25th  Anniversary Manatee County Habitat 

for Humanity  Faith Build of which PSPC is a partner!  Pastor Ted shoveled dirt and we 

met the future homeowner, Markisha Harris, and shared in her excitement.  Markisha was 

born and raised in Florida and works as a LPN at an assisted living facility.  She is a single 

mother of three children and dreams of furthering her education by going back to school to 

complete her RN degree.  We are thrilled to be a part of Markishaõs future story!  Look for 

volunteer opportunities in the coming months on ways you can be involved. 

¶ A contribution of $5,000 was sent to the Immokalee Fair Housing Alliance  to purchase 

land to provide safe and affordable rental housing for farmworkers in Immokalee.  This 

organization is endorsed by Peace River Presbytery, and we were blessed to have Rev. Miguel 

Estrada from Mision Peniel in worship in September to share the immense need for support in 

this area. 

¶ As a result of our summer Outreach Offering and food drive for The Food Bank of 

Manatee , we collected $1,966 and 343 lbs. of food to donate toward fighting hunger in our 

local community.  Way to go! 

¶ W e delivered five BIG totes of school and clinic supplies to Palma Sola Elementary 

that were collected through our August DOES It project. 

¶ W e donated $250 that was collected after the March Creative Arts Academy dinner to 

provide scholarships for participating CAA students this fall.   

 

Upcoming in October  

¶ Our Outreach Offering for October will go to Presbyterian Disaster Assistance to help with 

hurricane relief and recovery in Florida and elsewhere. 
 

 

Outreach Ministry  Team Update   
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Outreach Ministry Team Update  

¶ Rise Against Hunger Meal Packing Event  - Saturday, October 12th 9:30-11:30 am in 

Fellowship Hall ð Invite your friends and family to help pack over 10,000 meals to help fight 

hunger all over the world.  In two hours, in a fun and educational assembly-line process, weõll 

pack thousands of life-giving soy and rice meals.  Rise Against Hunger will send them to one of 

their international partners, who will then distribute the meals to those in need. We need 60 

volunteersñ52 to pack meals from 9:30-11:30 am: 4 to help set up from 8:00-9:30 am and 4 

more to help take down from 11:30 am until weõre done.  Sitting and standing jobs are 

available and children 5 and over are welcome with an accompanying adult.  Sign up in the 

Narthex or call Sue in the office to reserve your spot. 

¶ Pen Pals are BACK!   Our beloved Pen Pal Program with the 2nd grade students at Palma 

Sola Elementary will kick-off in October as well as opportunities to sign up to support the 

school through blessing dinners for teachers and Parent/Teacher Conference night treats.  

Look for sign-ups in the Narthex all month long. 

¶ Ben a  BUM supporter!  The Bradenton Ukulele Movement (BUMS)  will be leading a 

jam session/sing along on October 22nd at 6:30 pm in Fellowship Hall.  Join member Janice 

Saylor and her group for an evening of fellowship and fun with others in the community.  No 

experience necessary and song books are provided.  You wonõt want to miss out! 

¶ Join our new monthly fellowship and outreach time  called Write from the Heart .  Write 

from the Heart will meet  directly after worship on the 3rd Sunday of the month in Fellowship 

Hall to sit and write HomeTouch cards, get well wishes, thank you and congratulatory  notes, 

etc. to various members of the congregation and the community.  Notes of affirmation to our 

ministry partners for a job well done and messages of support for our troops will also be 

included.  Note cards and stationary will be provided and light refreshments will be available.  

Our first gathering will be on Sunday, Oct. 20th when we will write messages to be included 

in Thanksgiving meal care packages that Palma Sola will pack and send through Agape Flights 

to missionaries in the Caribbean.  Hope to see you there! 
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ABC OF 

DEMENTIA 

WORKSHOP  
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Ongoing  

 

¶ The cart for non-perishable food donations for Our Daily Bread is always 

available in the Narthex.  Fill the cart with pasta, rice, cereal, canned food/

drinks and more to help provide food for those in need. 

 

 

¶ We continue to collect Campbellõs Soup labels and Box Tops for 
Education to donate to Palma Sola Elementary School.  See the display 

and collection box in the Narthex for specific information.   

 

¶ As always, your pocket change contributed in the pew yellow envelopes will 

benefit F.E.L.T. (Feeding Empty Little Tummies). 
 

Outreach Ministry  Team Update   

Movie Night 

November 8th 

 
 

     Gather in Fellowship Hall at 7:00 pm, grab some popcorn and 
a drink, and enjoy a night of fellowship and fun with a showing 
of the movie Unbroken: Path to Redemption , the continuation 
of the Louis Zamparini story first told in the book Unbroken.   

     The event is free and open to the community.  Invite a friend 
and join together to celebrate and honor our veterans on this 
special evening. 
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